I hope this letter finds you well. I am glad to inform you that everything is going well since our last letter. We have encountered a few bumps in the road, including blown transmissions and mood swings, but God has been and is faithful. Staying busy and stretching out with three missions, but always thinking about how we can do more, help more, preach more, and reach more.

Over the last few months, we have had the privilege of seeing eight souls born again. Help us pray for their spiritual growth and us as we try to follow up with them. A few things for which we could use your prayers: A family in the work we have in the mountains wants to donate a piece of land for a church building. There is an old barn house that has fallen over, and the plan is to reuse the wood to build something where we can meet for services.

Additionally, an elderly widow from the first work has been faithful since we began. She was born again and baptized, and has a huge need, as her home has been flooding due to the rain, her dirt floor turns into a mud pit, her fire stove smokes as the water hits it. We would love to help her by redoing her tin roof.

Help us pray as we plan our First Missions conference in late August, our second family conference in early November, and our Vacation Bible School, which is just starting as summer begins here.

Thank you once again for your faithfulness to the Lord and His work.



(2 new sisters in Christ/work in the mountains)

Missions to Mexico



"And when they had brought their ships to land, they forsook all, and followed Him"

Luke 5:11

Sending Church:

Holly Springs Baptist

Address:

PO Box 730 Penrose, NC 28766

Email:

Rubensavedbygrace@gmail.com

Phone: 956-862-0042